
ATTENDANCE     APOLOGIES / GUESTS and MAKEUPS   Direct Debit    ROTARY GRACE 

MEMBERS: 32    

VISITING  ROTARIANS:0   

 GUESTS:1   

  

PERCENTAGE OF MEMBERS 

ATTENDED: 52% 

  

NOTIFY  OUR  CLUB  BY  1700  TUESDAY PRIOR  

TO  THAT  WEEK’S MEETING  AT:  

  

apologies@rotarybrisbanehighrise.com 

  

make-ups@rotarybrisbanehighrise.com 

    

PREPAY  FOR  OUR  MEETINGS, 

EVENTS, SUBSCRIPTIONS AT:  

  

 BSB  084 -034 

 

Account Number  

559347857 

  
O Lord and giver of all 

good,  

we thank you for our 

daily food. May Rotary 

friends and Rotary ways 

help us to serve you all 

our days. 

Rotary Club of Brisbane High-Rise 
                                   R.I. No. 29520          rotarybrisbanehighrise.com                                                       

HOT AIR 
District 9600 

Serving the Heart of Brisbane 

23 October 2014 

LINDSAY’S LINES  
Bringing Ayan from Somaliland early this year for life changing surgery was a project our club was proud to be 
involved with. This was our first connection with the amazing Edna Adan Ismail and the hospital she has created. 
Since then we have been able to send to Edna a number of items of medical equipment. This Thursday’s 
breakfast speaker will be Dr Rod Thelander, a Rotarian from Perth, talking about the great work the 
organisation Australian Doctors for Africa do and how they have worked closely with Edna and her hospital in 
Somaliland for many years. With some of our members heading to visit Edna’s hospital next January, it will great 
to hear more about what they will expect to witness first hand. 
In 2007, ROMAC brought Roselyn Higana from the Philippines for what transpired to be an extremely lengthy 
medical case. Roselyn returned in 2011 for some follow up procedures and is now out again this week for what 
our own senior surgeon, Dr John Arvier, describes as minor surgery. One thing I am proud of our club is that we 
have supported the accompaniment of patients like Roselyn (and Ayan from Somaliland) by local doctors so 
they can enhance the services available in their homeland.  Hence I look forward to meeting again on Thursday 
morning the doctor who has accompanied Roselyn on her 3 visits, Dr Gaye Ardanas. 
And in a week where our focus appears to be on all things medical, Friday the 24th is World Polio Day!! This is  
reminder of the extraordinary commitment Rotary International has embarked on to rid polio from our planet 
and is now so close (99%) to ending it once and for all. Share the message with everyone you come in contact 
with so we can End Polio Now!!! 

On this day in 1924 Walt Disney released Dumbo. The Rotary Club of Lake Buena Vista meets in the heart of the 
Disney Area every Thursday morning at 7:15 AM 

INTERNATIONAL TOAST 
     

     

GUEST SPEAKERS 

Date  Name  Topic  

23 October Rod & Sandy Thelander (ADFA) Australian Doctors for Africa 

30 October Dress for the race Melbourne Cup Breakfast 

6 November Pride of Workmanship 

ROSTER  23-Oct 30-Oct 06-Nov 13-Nov 20-Nov 

Chair  Deb Bill L Frank 
No Meeting 

G20 
 

Consider Make ups at 
Project now breakfast 

 (see page 3) or   
South Brisbane 

Lyn 

Set Up  
Bill L Frank Lyn Kym 

Frank Lyn Kym Rosemary 

Close Down  
Elizabeth Kym Rosemary Mavis 

Lyn Rosemary Mavis Mark M 

Sergeant  Greg Wendy Kit Barbara 



Date  Event  Details  

Wed 22 Oct 
6:30pm 

High-Rise Poetry night Waterloo Hotel, Fortitude Valley 
6.30 to 7.30 Pub Dinner 
7.30 to 9.00 pm Poetry Reading  
See Greg for more details 

Thurs 23 Oct 
evening 

PWC Cool Night Classic Marshalls required – See Bryce 
or John L for more details 

Sun 2 Nov 
8:00am 

JDRF Walk 
7th Brigade Park, 
Chermside.  

Support for Walk Marshalls and 
Bryce’s sausage sizzle and coffee 
van are required 

Mon 3 Nov 
5:45pm 

Stones Corner  
Annual Calcutta Night 

Contact Norm for more details 
on 0412 882 600 or 
norm.devine@harcourts.com.au 

Thurs 13 Nov Brisbane Planetarium – 
Project Now Breakfast 

See Next Page 

Fri 5 Dec High-Rise Christmas 
Party 

Buzz Bistro at Emporium – More 
details to come! 

DIARY DATES  

We were well prepared for our Buddy 
planning coffee meeting thanks to Barbara's 
membership lists & nicely sharpened pencils 
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The lighter side of life 
 

While trying to explain to our six-
year-old daughter how much 
technology had changed, my 
husband pointed to our brand-new 
personal computer and told her that 
when he was in college, a computer 
with the same amount of power 
would have been the size of a house. 
  
Wide-eyed, our daughter asked, 
"How big was the mouse?" 

As it's no longer politically correct to direct a joke at any 
racial or ethnic minority, try this one: 
 

An Englishman, a Scotsman, an Irishman, a Welshman, a 

Ghurkha, a Latvian, a Turk, an Aussie, a German, a Yank, 

an Egyptian, a Jap, a Pakistani, a Mexican, a Spaniard, a 

Russian, a Pole, a Lithuanian, a Jordanian, a Kiwi, a 

Swede, a Finn, a Canadian, an Israeli, a Romanian, a 

Bulgarian, a Serb, a Swiss, a Greek, a Singaporean, an 

Italian, a Norwegian, an Argentinean, a Libyan, a Muslim, 

a Hindu, a Buddhist and an African went to a night club. 
 
 

The bouncer said ‘Sorry, I can't let you in without a Thai’. 

Joke for the day 
  
This is dedicated to anyone who is trying to learn English We'll 
begin with a box, and the plural is boxes; but the plural of ox 
became oxen not oxes. 
One fowl is a goose, but two are called geese, yet the plural of 
moose should never be meese. 
  
You may find a lone mouse or a nest full of mice; yet the plural 
of house is houses, not hice. 
If the plural of man is always called men, why shouldn't the 
plural of pan be called pen? 
  
If I spoke of my foot and show you my feet, and I give you a 
boot, would a pair be called beet? 
If one is a tooth and a whole set are teeth, why shouldn't the 
plural of booth be called beeth? 
  
Then one may be that, and three would be those, yet hat in 
the plural would never be hose, and the plural of cat is cats, 
not cose. 
We speak of a brother and also of brethren, but though we say 
mother, we never say methren. 
  
Then the masculine pronouns are he, his and him, but imagine 
the feminine, she, shis and shim. 



Melbourne Cup Trifecta Project 
For the last few years we have run a fund raising 
project selling trifecta tickets on the Melbourne 
Cup. The tickets cost $2 each and if you happen 
to have the winning ticket the prize is $1,000. 
There are 2024 tickets to cover every trifecta 
combination for the 24 runners in the Cup. At $2 
per ticket that’s a total of $4048 income against 
outlays of about $1,400. The project has thus 
become a nice little earner for our Club; in fact 
over $20,000 has been directed towards the 
Mamba School project in Tanzania as a 
consequence of this project. 
The funds raised for the Mamba School with the 
support of RI grants has contributed to the 
building of a water tank, three classrooms and a 
kitchen. The current project is the rebuilding of 
the toilet block. This should be complete by the 
end of the year. The final project is to refurbish 
the school library. 
It truly is a case of from little things big things 
grow; all the $2 trifecta tickets sold contribute to 
making a huge difference to the lives of children 
in a small community in Tanzania. 

The Rotary Club of Brisbane Planetarium  
Project Now  - Nurturing our Women 

After breakfast you’ll have the opportunity to walk through the 
newly completed building. This has only been achieved through 
your support and generous donations to help us to raise $750,000 
in just 3 years. 
Where: Salvation Army Recovery Services - Moonyah  
68 Glen Rosa Rd Red Hill.    
When: Thursday 13th November. 7 am for 7.15 start  
Cost: $20  
RSVP: No later than: Tues 11 Nov to Michelle Davis   
0433 152 063 or michelle@justimagineworldwide.com.au 
 
Local parking is limited so suggest you car pool 

Project now is an initiative of the RC of 
Brisbane Planetarium to raise $750,000 in 3 
years (2010 - 2013) to build a residence for 
women recovering from addiction to 
undertake the Bridge Program  
run by the Salvation Army 

And one from the national 
Handball titles that was 
missed from last week 
(Oops Sorry) 

Don’t forget that G20 
means we won’t be 
having our usual meeting 
on 13 November.  
Consider this one instead! 
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Emilie, Frank and John at last weeks meeting 
celebrating the Bledisloe Cup 

Eddies Epilogue 
Elmos world tour was a real hit. 

Edison also saw his friend take her 
first steps and went to another 

friends 1st birthday party 

Please email contributions for Hot Air to Highrisehotair@gmail.com 

This week Emilie also attended a pre Year 12 formal 
event at St Peter's College with Matthew.  Matthew is 
an outbound student going to Denmark in January.  It 
was a nice night and to be part of the Year 12 formal 
rituals in Australia.   


